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We are happy to share Sacro Speco with 
you and want to make sure you don’t miss 
an issue!  If you need to update your 
contact information or are receiving 
multiple copies of the newsletter, 
contact jlesanche@osbchicago.org or 
773.764.2413 x241. If you know 
someone who is not receiving the 
newsletter who would like to be included 
in a future mailing, please encourage them 
to contact us with their current name and 
address. Thank you and enjoy this issue!

Sacro Speco is a publication of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago
We are Benedictine women called to seek God in prayer and community, 
serving where there is need. Sacro Speco is a biannual publication of the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago for Oblates, Alumnae, and friends of the 
community.  

Editorial Staff: 
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso smeluso@osbchicago.org
Joanne Spata jspata@osbchicago.org

St. Scholastica Monastery
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
773.764.2413
Website: osbchicago.org
Twitter: /OSBChicago
Facebook: /BenedictineSistersofChicago
Instagram: Benedictine_Sisters_of_Chicago
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Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
Prioress

Letters From YouLetters From You
“I have the Benedictine Sisters to thank for my desire to be 
of service in my community and to always be a vessel for 
social justice. I often brag to others I’ve met in all walks of 
life that to be educated by the Benedictine Sisters is more 
than just learning math and science in textbooks - it is an 
education in seeing some of the finest women I’ll ever know 
who actually 'walk the walk' not just talk about doing good. 
The sisters are boots on the ground serving God with their 
lives and showing generations of young women that a life 
of service is the true purpose of our lives - however we each 
choose to live that out. I know how blessed I am because 
I was educated at St. Scholastica. I was shown I could do 
all things through Christ if I followed the gentle nudge of 
the Holy Spirit. To say I am grateful is an understatement. I 
promise to live a life of service to God and my community. I 
learned from the best.”

-Jacqueline Owen Quinn, SSA Chicago, Class of 1984

SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS

If you have a letter you would like to share here, 
please contact: 

Email smeluso@osbchicago.org with subject line 
“For Sacro Speco Letters.” 

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Attn: Sacro Speco Newsletter
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645

We will publish letters as space permits.
 

Dear Friends, 

	 Many large gatherings resumed this summer including the Centen-
nial Celebration of our Monastic Congregation of St. Scholastica (formerly 
known as the Federation of St. Scholastica), the North American Associa-
tion of Benedictine Oblate Directors (NAABOD), and right here at home our 
annual St. Scholastica Alumnae Reunion. In this issue of Sacro Speco relive 
these joyous occasions that propel hope and gratitude for our shared rich 
history as Benedictines. 

	 The Sisters and I continue to offer and provide new ways for all of 
us to safely connect in-person and virtually. We remember you and your 
loved ones daily in our communal prayer.

Peace,
                                                                                                                                                      

Judith Murphy, OSB
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Letter from the Prioress



In July, the 70th Jubilee of  Profession of  Sister Margaret Ann 
Holtz, OSB along with the 60th Jubilee of  Profession of  

Sister Marilyn Hattrup, OSB and Sister Judith Murphy, OSB and 
the 25th Jubilee of  Profession of  Sister Margarita Walters, OSB 
(now deceased Nov. 20, 2022) were celebrated! On August 28th, our 
Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB celebrated her 109th birthday! Sister 
Vivian remains “the oldest living Benedictine in the World!” 
Congratulations! We are grateful and blessed by her over 88 years 
as a Benedictine Sister of  Chicago. 

On September 28, a peace delegation from Urakami Cathe-
dral, Nagasaki, Japan visited St. Scholastica Monastery. Fr. 

Hisashi, Pastor of  the Urakami Cathedral in Nagasaki, who is a 
second-generation atomic bomb survivor, celebrated Mass and 
shared his mother's experience of  being 18 years old and work-
ing in a factory in Nagasaki at the time of  the atomic bombing 
on August 9, 1945. A wooden cross and the head of  a statue of  
Mary were among the ruins of  the old Urakami Cathedral. The 
primary purpose of  the peace delegation's visit to the United 
States is to donate a replica of  the bombed cross to Wilming-
ton College, OH. We thank the peace delegation, Northwestern 
University Professor Hiro Miyazaki, Sister Belinda Monahan, 
OSB, and Sheil Catholic Center for arranging this opportunity to 
engage in the work of  peace and celebrate Mass together.

In honor of  the Feast of  St. Francis of  Assisi, and our ongoing 
committment to Care for Creation as advised by Pope Francis' 

encylical Laudato Si', the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago once 
again hosted a Virtual Season of  Creation Prayer Service on Oct. 4th. 
This gathering, modeled after the Catholic Climate Covenant 
prayer service, brought to mind "God's footprint" throughout 
all of  nature. With prayer, readings, lectio divina, and song, this 
powerful service celebrated creation and all of  its goodness.    

                       

Oblate Barbara Wahler hosted a hybrid poetry workshop 
Meeting Your Inner Poet on Sunday October 9th at the St. 

Scholastica Monastery Chapel. In this gathering, Barbara – who 
has been writing poetry since high school – helped participants 
discover poetry in their own lives. Exploring various types and 
meanings of  poems, participants were also invited to bring favor-
ite poems to read and share as well as to create their own during 
the workshop. Barbara certainly drew out the Inner Poet in all.

Congratulations to Bethany House of  Hospitality  on cel-
ebrating its 5-year Anniversary on Oct. 24th! Our own Sister 

Patricia Crowley, OSB continues to serve as the BHH Board 
President. BHH provides housing and support services to young 
asylum seeker women as they journey to independence. 

The third annual Meet Our Sisters Tour, a collaborative 
National Vocation Awareness Week (NVAW) event with 

Chicago area Communicator for Women Religious members was 
a great success! This fully hybrid event is designed to raise aware-
ness about the hundreds of  Catholic sisters who live and serve in 
Chicagoland. The Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago offered a social 
media campaign highlighting "Be-ne-dictionary" terms relating 
to Benedictine spirituality and the role of  monastic women living 
out this tradition. You are able to relive the week by visiting our 
website osbchicago.org/blog

We welcomed guests in person and virtually to our annual 
Donor Appreciation Mass the Sunday before Thanks-

giving for the first time since 2019. What a joy it was to thank 
our donors, friends, alumnae, and oblates, for their continued 
generosity. A highlight of  the day was at the closing of  Mass: 
the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago extended their hands in a 
final blessing for all present and those attending virtually. We are 
grateful for all of  you and remember you in our prayers daily.

Monastery News

 4

“...in memory of  her.” Sister Margarita Walters, OSB (1938-2022)

     Margarita was born in New York City, 
on April 21, 1939, the first child of John 
Anthony and Katherine Moos Mella. She 
was baptized on May 7. The Mellas had 
seven more children; in all, there were 
three girls and five boys. 
     The Mella family relocated to Wil-
mette, Illinois, and they became pa-
rishioners of St. Joseph Parish and she 
was enrolled in St. Joseph School. After 
graduating in 1952, she enrolled at Saint 
Scholastica High School in Rogers Park. 
Margarita graduated from SSA in 1956.
     Shortly after Margarita finished high 
school, she moved to California and 
spent the greater part of her adult life 
there. She was married and eventually 

widowed. As her five children grew to 
adulthood, her sucess in the business 
world began to be less important to her 
than a yearning for a deeper relation-
ship with God. As she tested that "call" 
by short memberships in the Carmelites 
and a small Italian community, she finally 
entered St. Scholastica Monastery June 
4, 1995.
     Margarita was mother of Debi Mella, 
Dale Burks, Katherine Bond, Rebecca 
(Rex) Hatch, Jason (Tatjana) Walters, and 
step-mother of Debbie Sullivan and Ste-
ven Walters. She was grandmother and 
great-grandmother to many. Please read 
more about Sister Margarita's remark-
able life on our website: osbchicago.org



Left to Right: Prioress Sister Judith Murphy, OSB with Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB 
(Archivist Emeritus) and Sister Virginia Jung, OSB (Archivist).

P rior to Sister Vivian Ivantic's 109th birthday this past 
August, Prioress Sister Judith Murphy recalled a signifi-
cant "treasure" Sister Vivian had found in our archives: a 
handwritten book containing the Benedictine Constitu-
tions from Eichstätt, Monastery 1846 in Germany.
	  Traveling down memory lane, Sister Judith re-
called this find with Sister Vivian as well as Sister Ephrem 
Hollermann, OSB of Saint Benedict's Monastery in St. 
Joseph, Minnesota. In the 1980s, Sister Ephrem, while 
doing Ph.D. work at Marquette, visited our monastery 
and Sister Vivian, who was the inaugural archivist for the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago at the time, offered Sister 
Ephrem a small notebook written in German script that 
Sister Ephrem “might be able to put to use” in her writ-
ing of the history of the first Benedictine women in the 
U.S.  It turned out to be a pivotal help to Sister Ephrem: 
this was a handwritten copy of the approved 1846 Bene-

dictine Constitutions from St. Walburg Abbey in Eichstätt. 
This book had been given to the Abbey by the Bishop of 
Eichstätt at the time of the restoration of the St. Walburga 
Abbey. Sister Ephrem shared that the real "breakthrough" 
from this book was its contents that legislated for the 
pedagogical training of the Benedictine teachers for the 
girls' school in Eichstätt. This meant that in a post-French 
Revolution world, the Benedictine Sisters in Eichstätt 
were embarking on their first work outside of the Mon-
astery. Prior to this, Benedictines had been cloistered, 
that is, they lived a vowed life within the enclosure of the 
Monastery. 
	 In a note that accompanies this book in the 
Chicago archives, Sister Vivian wrote: "It is probable that 
the first Sisters to come to America in 1852 brought this 
with them to form the foundation for their new life in this 
country."
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1846 Handwritten Benedictine Book Remembered
An Archival Treasure Rediscovered 
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Group photo of Benedictine delegates at the Centennial Celebration in June 2022. 
Photo credit: Julie A. Ferraro, Social Media and Digital Communications Manager, 
Mount St. Scholastica.

Centennial of  the Federation of  St. Scholastica
17 Benedictine Women's Monasteries Celebrate

"In preparation for this Centennial Chapter of the Federation of St Scholastica, in Atchison KS, 
in June of 2022, the delegates from each member monastery brought a photo of the woman 
who was the Prioress at the time of the first gathering 100 years ago, in 1922. (Or, of their first 
Prioress if the monastery’s foundation was later.) These photos were displayed around the 
meeting room during the week of Chapter meetings and they came to symbolize for me all the 
Benedictine women who preceded us, a 'cloud of witnesses' who lived this life into its current 
existence.  I found it moving to have our Mother Imelda in my line of sight for the week. I never 
knew her, but have heard much about her from my sisters in Chicago.  Delegates included new 
friends as well as women I’ve met over years through study or mutual service shared among 
our Federation’s monasteries. In the assembly there was familiarity and unity of Benedictine 
spirituality and culture, as we’ve all evolved over time in the values of common life, prayer, 
work and service, and in a shared contemplative stance of reverent listening both to the Word 
and the reality around us. Two of our shared decisions show the breadth of content dealt 
with. The Federation of St. Scholastica was re-named as the Monastic Congregation of St. 
Scholastica to better express the relationship with Rome; and we affirmed a practice of Radical Hospitality to respond 
to our world’s justice issues. Benedict said that guests are to be received as Christ, who said, 'when you care for those 
who are hungry, or lonely or in need, you do it for me.' We unpacked an understanding of 'guests' to reference the needs 
of our times.'
- Sister Judith Murphy, OSB 
	

T he Benedictine Sisters of Chicago at St. Scholastica Monastery are founding members of the Federation of St. 
Scholastica (now Monastic Congregation of St. Scholastica) who celebrated 100 years in 2022. From June 15-21, fifty-two 
delegates from 17 Benedictine women's monasteries in the United States and Mexico gathered at Mount St. Scholastica in 
Atchison, Kansas to mark the historic occasion. The rich history of Benedictine women who first came to America in 1852 
was celebrated by all members of the Federation who were able to join from their home Monasteries virtually. Our own St. 
Scholastica Monastery delegates Prioress Sister Judith Murphy, OSB, Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB, and Sister Mary Susan 
Remsgar, OSB reflect on their time at the in-person gathering in this article.



"Though this was the sixth General Chapter I have had the privilege of 
attending, I believe that this one will stay in my memory for a long time. One 
reason is that the exhibits and rituals celebrating the 100th anniversary of the 
Monastic Congregation of St. Scholastica (formerly called the Federation of St. 
Scholastica) were so thoughtfully crafted and reverently enacted. Another is 
that the meeting intersected with the current global and national reality in a 
way meetings like this usually don’t. After the Pre-Chapter meeting happened 
virtually in 2021, it seemed safe for this gathering to be in person again since 
all participants were vaccinated and tested within forty-eight hours of arrival. 
Then, at the end of the second full day of the gathering, two participants 
fell ill and tested positive for COVID. As a result, those gathered were told 
that all remaining business (which included presentations on various topics 

and elections for Congregation President and Councilors), would be conducted the next day, truncating the meeting by 
two whole days. However, more importantly, the content that we heard and considered over the days that we did have 
together, on the theme of 'Radical Hospitality,' was exceptionally strong. Well-grounded in Benedictine scholarship 
and values, and cognizant of the communal, national, and global moment, the input was thought-provoking and 
soul-stirring. Processes intended to integrate what we were learning were frank and heartening. Finally, what was most 
significant for me was the sense of community I experienced. Perhaps because of the smaller size of the gathering, or 
the similar situations communities find themselves in, or some combination of factors, participants were vulnerable and 
honest in a way I have not experienced at these meetings before. Even as we pondered painful and sobering issues, there 
was an authenticity that sent me home with hope and energy."
- Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB 

"The opportunity to participate in the Centennial Celebration and Chapter this past June 
in Atchison was a grace-filled experience for which I continue to be grateful. It was a much 
different experience being gathered together in person with the sisters from our member 
monasteries than the virtual experience of the Pre-chapter in the summer of 2021. The 
warmth, excitement and expectation was palpable as we came together to share in 
the process of celebrating the past and envisioning the future of our ever evolving 

monastic life. Here is a little bit of what I was privileged to experience during these blessed days with the other sister 
representatives of our Monastic Congregation.
	 I learned about the history of our Federation, now renamed as the Monastic Congregation of St Scholastica, via 
the beautiful and informative exhibit featuring the many gifted women who competently and lovingly led the Congregation 
over the last 100 years. I listened to the challenging presentations from our current gifted Benedictine women posing 
new questions at a new juncture in our history. I interacted with my companion sisters in our reflection/discussion group 
sharing our heartfelt common struggles with diminishment though tempered by our hope-filled desire to discern where 
God may be leading us now and into a renewed monastic future. I engaged in the communal discernment process and 
election of Council Members and Congregation President which is essential to the effective and canonically approved 
governance of the Congregation. I prayed with these very human and holy women who humbly and faithfully continue to 
seek God trusting that God is doing something new.  And I would be remiss if I did not mention how much fun it was to be 
with these women…we laughed a lot!
	 For all that I experienced, really much more than can be recounted here, I feel so blessed to have shared love, 
friendship and hope with the many genuinely gracious, strong and persevering Benedictine women who came from all 
over the country to do what Benedict asks of us in the first sentence of his Holy Rule:  Listen carefully, my (daughter)…
listen with the ear of your heart. " 
- Sister Mary Susan Remsgar, OSB 
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Laughs, hugs, and more laughs at the 2022 Alumnae Reunion Brunch for 
the St. Scholastica Academy Chicago classes ending in ‘02 and ‘07! What 
a fantastic gathering of Scholasticans, Susies, & Stingers - thank you all for 
joining us at Chateau Ritz! Special thanks to all of the Class Reps who ral-
lied and invited their classmates to attend-we couldn't do it without you! 
Nancy Bryers of the 50th Reunion Class, 1972, gave a moving speech while 
we also celebrates Director of Development, Joanne Spata's class, 1977, 
and three Benedictines from the class of 1957s: Sisters Hilary Halpin, Pat 
Coughlin, and Patricia Crowley along with the other over 200 Alumnae in 
attendance! What a great weekend together! Here are a few photos from 
the Sunday, Sept. 18th Alumnae Reunion Brunch.

St. Scholastica Alumnae & Teachers Reunite



St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago

Kathryn Erbach Schafer (1941)
Mary Cassidy Burns (1945), sister of de-
ceased Margaret “Peggy” Burns ((1947) and
deceased Barbara De Smet (1955)
Mary Ellen Molony Brady (1946), sister of 
deceased Joanne Malony Hopkinson (1951)
Lois Ann MacDonald Simms (1947) 
(*8/8/2021)
Jacqueline Andelbrat Zeller (1948)
Barbara Jane McCauley Besler (1950)
Patricia Smith Stanis (1950)
Mary Gray Kaye (1951), mother of Tracy 
Kaye (1977), Molly Kaye Walsh (1979),
Jaime Kaye Hernandez (1980) and Margery 
Kaye Punnett (1982)
John “Jack” Kremer, husband of Jacquelyn 
Richter Kremer (1951)
Dorothy Weber Van Maldegiam (1951), 
mother of Debra Van Maldegiam (1972) and
Karen Van Maldegiam (1977)
Patricia Claire McGrady (1953)
Gloria Pastorelli Tralmer (1953)
Linda Leonard Collins (1957)
Sheila Halpin Yankee (1957)
Terry Smith Tatum (1959), sister of Loretto 
Smith James (1957) and 
Kathlyn Smith Meyers (1961)
Beatrice Liske Finn (1960), sister of Rita 
Liske Steiner (1966), deceased sister Mary 
Ann Woodcock (1954), and deceased sister 
Eleanor Liske Langton (1958)

Virginia “Ginny” Betz Fontana (1961), sister 
of Margaret Betz Drugan (1964)
Patricia Ann Rothbauer Fittshur (1962)
Kathleen Meeker Severyns (1965), sister of 
Mimi Meeker Wherfel (1968)
David Dollevoet, husband of Jill Formeister 
(1969) (*11/27/2021)
Michele Dill Sheehan (1969), sister-in-law of 
Ruth Ryan Dill (1972)
Kathleen Nolan D’Angelo (1970), sister of 
Colleen Nolan Trimarco (1976)
Mary Burke Siemsen (1970), sister of de-
ceased Lauretta M. Burke (1967)
Wendy Finnerty (1972) (*3/4/2015)
Marlene Parra Looney (1978)
Walter E. Smithe, father of Cynthia Smithe 
Perry (1979) and Margie Smithe 
Stock (1980)
Maureen D. Kelly Stauffer (1979)
Donna Marie Harrell, (*4/16/2022) mother 
of Christine Harrell (2002)

St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City

Judy Javernick Dionese (1965), 
(*4/21/2022), sister of Alice Javernick Sker-
janec (1953)

The above represents notices received 
June 1, 2022- November 1, 2022.
*denotes that death was prior to June 1, 
2022, but we received notice of their death in 
the last several months.

In Memoriam   
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Save the Date!  
St. Scholastica 

Academy Chicago 
Reunion Weekend: 

September, 16-17, 2023
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Oblates and Oblate Directors Explore the 
Future of  Benedictine Life
North American Association of  Benedictine Oblate 
Directors Meet
	 S t. Meinrad’s ArchAbbey in southern Indiana 
hosted the North American Association of Benedictine 
Oblate Directors (NAABOD) biannual four day conference 
in August 2022. Representing the Benedictine Sisters of 
Chicago and St. Scholastica Monastery, Oblate Director, 
Sr. Benita Coffey, OSB, Oblate Nancy Labiak and Oblate 
Dan Raven attended this fruitful gathering. 
	 Guided by the theme "Weaving St. Benedict's Life 
into the Future" presentations, lectures, discussion, and 
prayer filled the days with "much to ponder," said Oblate 
Nancy Labiak. 
	 Sister Benita shares, "The major presentations on 
Being Benedictine and Liturgy of the Hours were those I 
found most stimulating. Oblates are now moving ahead, 
weaving gospel values into the very fabric of their lives. 
Theirs is the challenge of sharing the richness of St. 
Benedict’s teachings experience: how to be supportive 
community for one another while seeking God. In families 
and places of work, oblates are, by their self-giving, able 
to model what it means to seek God: to recognize the 
Christ present in ALL people.  In addition I found my role 
(as Oblate Director) somehow clarified; it is to accompa-
ny, yes. But also it is to gratefully acknowledge my privi-
lege. A bountiful future is being woven, and it was a joy 

to observe it already happening because these women 
and men are willing to risk and trust. The world will be a 
better place: this tapestry is already on the loom."
	 Oblate Dan recalls, "During one of the discussion 
periods, Father John, wearing his long cassock, tapped 
me on the shoulder and said, "Let's talk." He mostly asked 
questions. We got on the topic of intention. I said how it 
was important for me to get centered, or set my intention 
before I begin walking a labyrinth, or giving a massage or 
eating a meal. To be present, taking a moment to settle 
and focus on whatever I am doing is how I begin." Attend-
ing this gathering gave Oblate Dan insight into the variety 
of people and the diversity of their backgrounds for those 
who call themselves Benedictine. 
	 Oblate Nancy similarly shared her experience of 
meeting other Oblates. "It was so interesting to hear the 
many ways that Oblates across the country live out their 
oblation."	
	 "I especially delighted in our gatherings for Morn-
ing and Evening prayer and Eucharist." Nancy remembers: 
"Without practice the group made up of a number of 
monasteries were able to  join together with ease into 
the common chant tones—raising our voices in Opus Dei. 
It made me feel very connected to our ancient yet living 
Benedictine tradition of prayer."   
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	 Although all the lectures were interesting, the 
questions brought forth by Sr. Judith Sutera, OSB regarding 
the future of Benedictine Life was most challenging to all. 
She asked “What excites you?” And  “What will move us 
forward?” 
	 These questions are good for all to ponder.

Page 10 group photo of the NAABOD gathering on the steps of 
St. Meinrad's Abbey, and the page 11 photo is the interior of 
the chapel during the NAABOD August 2022 conference.

Oblate News
New Oblates Enroll in both Colorado and Chicago

Jacqueline Rickman (far right) was enrolled Sept. 16, 2022  
She is being mentored during her formation period by Oblate 
Bonny Roth (left in blue). Director of Oblates Sister Benita Cof-
fey, OSB is pictured center in the St. Scholastica Chapel.

Daria (Dee) Marshall (left) enrolled as an Oblate on August 21, 
2022 with Sister Mary Susan Remsgar, OSB (center) leading 
the ritual and Connie Godfrey (right) assisting in the Pueblo 
Diocese Chapel.

Kelly Shermach (second from the left in orange) was enrolled 
October 16, 2022. She is being mentored by Oblate Kevin 
Chears (second from the right). Prioress Sister Judith Murphy, 
OSB (right) led the oblation ceremony with the Benedictine 
Sisters in attendance following the Oct. 16th Mass. Director of 
Oblates Sister Benita Coffey, OSB is pictured left in the group.



Join us for these upcoming events
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Lectio Divina Opportunities
Led by Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
Monthly on the third Thursday of the month
To learn more, contact:
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB, 773.764.2413 x248 or 
pcrowley@osbchicago.org 

Heavenly Illuminations: Small Works of Sr. 
Celestine Fischer, OSB, 1872-1953
A presentation from the archives with 
Sister Virginia Jung, OSB
Wednesday, January 4, 2023                            
7:00-8:00 p.m. via Zoom
To attend virtually please contact:
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso, 773.764.2413 x232
communications@osbchicago.org 

Book Discussion Group- God Reflected 
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB 
Flora Keshgegian's God Reflected: Metaphors 
for Life. The group will meet twice a month from 
January through April at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom.
Dates: Jan. 16 and 30, Feb. 13 and 27, March 13 and 
27, April 3 and 24, 2023.
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, 773.764.2413 x374

Feast of St. Scholastica Mass
Friday, February 10, 2023                                
5:00 p.m. 
To attend virtually please contact:
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso, 773.764.2413 x232
communications@osbchicago.org 

Lay Off the Horn, Please: Patience in the Rule 
of Benedict
A presentation by 
Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB
Sunday, February 19, 2023                                
3:00 -5:00 p.m., free (in-person and Zoom)
Open to the public. Limited Capacity.
For more info, contact: Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
773.764.2413 x327

Life Giving Water in the City of God and the 
City of Chicago 
A mini-retreat for Lent 2023 
Led by Sister Virginia Jung, OSB 
Wednesday, March 1, 2023
7:00-8:30 p.m. - Community Room
To attend in person, please contact:
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso, 773.764.2413 x232
communications@osbchicago.org 
                                                                           
Catholic Sisters Week
March 8-14, 2023, free
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 773.338.7063               

On the Road with Sr. Vivian Ivantic, OSB – 
Archiving the Summer Schools of Religion
A presentation from the archives with 
Sister Virginia Jung, OSB
Wednesday, May 3, 2023                            
7:00-8:00 p.m. via Zoom
To attend virtually please contact:
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso, 773.764.2413 x232
communications@osbchicago.org

World Labyrinth Day
Led by Oblate Dan Raven and 
Sister Mary Melady, OSB 
Saturday May 6, 2023 Noon  - 8 p.m.
To learn more, contact:
Sister Mary Melady, OSB, 773.764.2413 x231

For more spirituality programs 
and retreats, visit:
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Looking for support on your journey? 
Our Sisters also offer spiritual direc-
tion and counseling. For more information:                                                                     
www.osbchicago.org/directionandcounseling



  Prayer Ministry
We remember you in our daily prayers.

The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from 
June 1, 2022 through November 1, 2022

Memorials
In memory of deceased classmates of 1954
Marilyn Oetringer
In memory of Elaine Beaulieu
Joanne Cipolla Moore
In memory of Geraldine Bernacchi
Gerrie Pretzel
In memory of Barbara Jane McCauley 
Besler
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Mary Ellen Molony Brady
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jean Christensen
Mary LoCasto
Maureen Popolak
In memory of Carol Brimstin
Patricia Ballard
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago and Oblates
Dolores Blandin Furlong
Paul Brimstin, Meredith, Michael and Anna
Patricia and Daniel Gillespie
Irma Munoz
Mary Ann Schwartz
Mary Ternes
In memory of Mary Cassidy Burns
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Carol Ann (Barrett) Butler
Richard Butler
In memory of Lorraine Elizabeth Calio
Francine O’Connor
In memory of Ismael Carrasco
Sister Kathleen Maloney, OSB
In memory of Patricia Jane Cavanaugh
Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
In memory of Kevin Cogan
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Linda Leonard Collins
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of May Corbo
Annette Dluger
In memory of George Courtney
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Kathleen Nolan D’Angelo
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Judith Borchers
In memory of Sister Victoria Davis, OSB
Paul and Sue Betts
In memory of Judy Javernick Dionese
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Edward and Alice Skerjanec

In memory of David Dollevoet
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jill Formeister
In memory of Martin Fecarotta
Francine O’Connor
Veterans for Unification
In memory of Richard Fields
Patricia Ballard
Benedictine Oblates
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Pat Heineman-Vernon
In memory of Beatrice Liske Finn
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Patricia Ann Rothbauer 
Fittshur
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Virginia “Ginny” Betz Fon-
tana
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Margaret Betz Drugan
In memory of Margaret Fricano
Sharon Schorsch
In memory of Bridget Gallegos
Rebecca Gallegos
In memory of Rose Mestas Gallegos
Rebecca Gallegos
In memory of Sister Joan Gannon, OSB
Ellen Ward
In memory of Kathy Geroski
Jill Newberger
In memory of Sister Joyce Gleeson, OSB
Suzanne Walsh
In memory of David Green
Joseph Green
In memory of Helen Hangartner
Barbara (Hangartner) Windsor
In memory of Otto Hangartner
Barbara (Hangartner) Windsor
In memory of Robert Hangartner
Barbara (Hangartner) Windsor
In memory of Donna Marie Harrell
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Christine Harrell
In memory of Jeanne Hasbrook
Sister Judith Zonsius, OSB
In memory of Donald Heidkamp
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Richard Heidkamp
Mary Annn Harrington
In memory of Kevin Henrick
Francine O’Connor

In memory of Highland Park Victims
Leona Schulze
In memory of Erich Himmel
Helga Ruby
In memory of LaVerne Hirsch
Bill and Ellen Wirth
In memory of Anton Kaplan
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Frances Kaplan
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Mary Gray Kaye
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Molly Walsh
In memory of Joan Lauer Kelly
Al and Eileen Samuelson
In memory of Sister Margaret Knittel, RSM
Kilian Knittel
In memory of John “Jack” Kremer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary Ryder-Marsden
In memory of Nancy Kunnert
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
In memory of Marlene Parra Looney
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Daniel Maloney
Georgianne Ellis
In memory of Sister Victoria Marconi, OSB
Steven Vatch
In memory of Greg and Judy Matz
Anthony Rizzato
In memory of Sister Barbara McCarry, OSB
Mary Ann Harrington
Leslie Coulter Langton
Sheila McGuire
In memory of Earl and Diana McCarty
Roberta and Craig Bieganowski
In memory of Patricia Claire McGrady
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Edwin, Jan and Sister 
Kathleen McNamara, OSB
Maureen McNamara
In memory of Florence Aileen Kuga 
McNelly
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Dorothy Thornton Menze
Mary V. Corrigan Noonan
In memory of Rosemary Favaro Mete
Leslie Coulter Langton
In memory of John Monahan
Henry J. Amoroso
Barbara Bemelmans
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Prayer Ministry-June 1, 2022 - November 1, 2022

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Carol Bourdette and Bill Muzychko
Kristine and Edward Burdzy
Maureen and Mark Bydalek
Shirley and Samuel Conti
Mary De Sapio
Tony and Peggy Esposito
Eileen Foley
Susan and Michael Fox
Cheryl and John Gaskill II
Hope Gillespie
Mary and William Greene
Jean Henry
Evelyn Hemmingsen
Patricia and Stephen Hyduke
Mary and Robert Klozakiewicz
Knights of Columbus Coucil #7581
Joan Lasota and Santford Overton
Jackie LeSanche
Marilyn and Joseph Malcolm
Claire H. McFadden
Deborah and James Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Moore
Judith and Richard Morley
Robert and Rose O’Brien
Our Lady of Victories Church, Social 
Outreach Ministry
Anne ParsonsBe
Catherine Pellek
Carey Ruley
Nicole Sotelo
Emily Templeton
Patrice Tuohy and The Vision and 
TrueQuest Team
Carol and William Wachter
Dolores and Franklyn Wooden
In memory of Barbara Stineman Murphy
Sue and Leroy Endre
In memory of Joseph Nemanich
Vivian Nemanich
In memory of Peter Le Noc Nguyen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Delores Stein O’Donnell
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of David Oliver
Gerrie Pretzel
In memory of Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan, 
OSB
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Helen Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Richard (Dick) Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Willistine Porter
Judith Alexander
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

In memory of Carolyn Pretzel
Gerrie Pretzel
In memory of Rod Pretzel
Gerrie Pretzel
In memory of Laura Anderson 
Radabaugh
Mary Willis
In memory of Rosie Randle
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Fred Satera
Teresa and Richard Brown
Adele and Anthony DeLeonardis
In memory of Kathryn Erbach Schafer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Mary Frances 
Schermerhorn, OSB
Mary Ann Harrington
In memory of Angela Schroeder
Marilyn Tercek
In memory of Betty Seppala
Mary A. Flessner
In memory of Eino Seppala
Mary A. Flessner
In memory of Kathleen Meeker Severyns
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
In memory of Michele Dill Sheehan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Ruth Ryan Dill
In memory of Mary L. Siemsen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Lois Ann MacDonald 
Simms
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Mary Beatrice 
Singler
Richard Singler
In memory of Walter E. Smithe
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
In memory of Patricia Smith Stanis
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Maureen D. Kelly Stauffer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Uncle Pete Ministries
In memory of Carol (Terry) Smith Tatum
Patricia Ballard
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago & Oblates
Barbara and Thomas Blickhahn
Sharon Schorsch
In memory of Kathleen Terra
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Gloria Pastorelli Tralmer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

In memory of Dorothy Weber Van 
Maldegiam
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Anita Gallegos Vigil
Rebecca Gallegos
In memory of Leah Viktora
Eileen and Michael Moorman
In memory of Catherine Walbe
Diana Garza
In memory of Michael P. Wrenn
Anonymous
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
John Bikules
Judith Borchers
James and Dorothy Corcoran
Marguerite Cusick
Liam Ford
Friends and Family
Louis Glunz III
Mary Ann Harrington
Sheila McGuire
Kathleen Morris
Ann and Brian Spittle
Gilda Wrenn and family
In memory of Rev. Michael Wulsch
Roseann Catalano
In memory of John Yena
Maria and Charles Gentile
In memory of Jacqueline Andelbrat Zeller
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Victoria and Barnaby Dinges
Kathy Halloran
Janice Holley
Rosanne Hugunin
Shirley Kielczynski
Michael Kiley
Doris Kober
Rebecca Meggesin
Barbara Morrissette
Sandwich Moose Lodge #1016
John Suppes
Women of the Moose – Chapter 1059
In memory of Patricia Ann Ziemba
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Barbara O. Zonsius
Judith Bartels
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
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you constantly 
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James Callero
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Milda Fritsch
Chester and Bonnie Gilbert
Kevin and Janet Gutting
Catherine Ingraffia
Kathleen Janessa
Andres Guerra Luz
Venancio Luz
Marylou and Mark Manzo
Mary and Richard Marcheschi
Barry and Mary Ellen Mueller and the 
Smith Family
Hannah Verra Nguyen
Karen Nickerson
Mary Jo and George Olen
Steven and Francine Palm
Barbara Schlueter
William Schlueter
Joanne Spata
Don and Cheryl Smith 
Martin and Jennifer Stanton
Jeanne Stanton
Mary Lou and John Waechter
Sarah Waechter
Ellen and Bill Wirth
Marty and Janet Wittenberg
Edward and Elizabeth Zonsius
In memory of Barbara and Pete Zonsius
Michael Zonsius Family
In memory of David L. Zonsius
Ellen and Bill Wirth
In memory of Tom Zonsius
Kevin and Janet Gutting

Special Occasions
In honor of Jim Berger
Lorrie Parenti
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey on her 
birthday
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Madonna McCutcheon
In honor of the Class of ’57 Reunion
Judy Janowiak
In honor of Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on 
her 109th birthday
William Ivantic
Mary Beth and Keith Self
In honor of Mary (Gray) Kaye on her 75th 
birthday
Mary Walsh
In honor of Sister Mary Melady, OSB
Kathleen McDaniel

In honor of Sister Judith Murphy, OSB on 
her 60th Jubilee
Judith Borchers
Jerry and Barbara J. Thompson
Shirley Rocco
In honor of Carolyn Murphy
Anonymous
In honor of Anthony Opeka
Albina Opeka
In honor of Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB
Sheila O’Brien
In honor of Sister Jane Smith, OSB
John Hofherr
In honor of Aunt Barbara, Eddie, Tony, 
Kenny and John
Jeanne Stanton

Prayer Ministry-June 1, 2021- November 1, 2022

15

If  you have a loved one that 
you would like the Sisters to 

remember in prayer, 
please share their names with us 

via the envelope 
provided in this newsletter.


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T he Benedictine Sisters of Chicago have been rec-
ognized over the years for serving where there is need. 
They have shared their time and talent in the field of 
education, counseling, civil rights, community organiz-
ing, developing supportive housing, prison ministry, and 
more. Each of these fields has a common bond: they all 
help to make our world a better place.
	 The Sisters are committed to the practice of 
stewardship and honoring the sacredness of all creation. 
They dedicate themselves to ecological conversion and 
working with others to foster the earth’s human and 
natural environment, and they devote themselves to 
work for the healing of our common home, the earth. 
They practice integral ecology, a vision of the world that 
includes respect for creation, and an emphasis on our 
mutual respect for one another.
	 Together they commit themselves to ecological 
education, to provide opportunities for everyone to learn 
about the severity of the climate crisis and opportunities 
to engage in action and advocacy for a sustainable fu-
ture. Given this deep concern for our world, the Benedic-
tine Sisters of Chicago, have made certain that even their 
investment strategy is helping to attain these goals. 
	 In previous times, investing responsibly meant 
avoiding the purchase of stock in companies that did not 
produce wholesome products or treat their employees 
in an ethically responsible way. It also meant avoiding 
investing in companies that showed little regard for our 
common home, the earth, and its natural resources. 
Rather than choosing to passively deal with rogue com-

panies, our Sisters, through Christian Brothers Invest-
ment Services, have decided to make a positive impact 
on the world and maintain a role through Active Owner-
ship.
	 The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago, in agree-
ment with the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops and many other Catholic organizations, believe 
that ethical and socially responsible investing requires 
that we evaluate specific investments in terms of how 
those companies or groups protect life, promote hu-
man dignity, act justly, enhance the common good, and 
provide care for the environment. Today, our investment 
strategy goes even further than that. With the assistance 
of Christian Brothers Investment Services, rather than 
passively investing in entities that do not clash with our 
values and beliefs, we use our collective strength to help 
generate social and environmental returns in alignment 
with the teaching of the Catholic Church. In this way, 
our investments seek to influence corporate behavior in 
order to promote human rights, economic justice, and 
environmental stewardship, now and in the future. 
	 Believing first and foremost in human dignity, 
economic justice, and environmental stewardship, the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago, through their partnership 
with CBIS, stress that all humans are created in God’s 
image and therefore sacred. They must be protected 
and treated with dignity. They agree that the measure of 
any economy is how the weakest are faring and that we 
are stewards of God’s creation. It is our responsibility to 
nurture, respect, and protect the planet as a home for 
all, especially for future generations. (cont'd page 31).

Ethical and Socially Responsible Investing
By Joanne Spata
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Message from the Prioress

The following foundations, organizations, and individual donors are listed in alphabetical order. Please see page 31 for a listing of 
those who donated to Uncle Pete’s Ministries.  A “+” cross indicates that the donor passed away this year. Every effort has been 
made to accurately acknowledge our donors’ gifts for the period of July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022. We apologize for any errors and 
encourage you to call any inaccuracies or omissions to our attention. Thank you!

Foundation Grants
Amazon Smile
American Online Giving Foundation, Inc.
Bernard Heerey Family Foundation
Carol Lavin Bernick Family Foundation
Community Foundation of St. Joseph 
County, Inc.
Helen Brach Foundation
Howard and Ursula Dubin Foundation
Polk Bros. Foundation
SOAR! Support Our Aging Religious
Sister Kathleen Lunsmann, IHM
Unity on the North Shore

Businesses
Fabry, Inc.
FIL AM Club of St. Peter Church
Fortune Restoration 
Kirkland & Ellis LLP
Tom Killoran Photography
Vicki Quade/Nuns 4 Fun

Estates
Frank J. Jallits
Kathryn Schafer
Rev. Michael Wulsch

Organizational Donors
Ignatian Spirituality Project
McClure Junior High School
St. Peters Catholic Church
The Loving members of The SSA 
Alumnae Board
St. Scholastica High School Class of 
1961 & 
50th Anniversary Class of 1972

Individual Donors
April Borromeo Abon
Janet Cullen Abowd

List of  Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022

Dear Friends,
      	 We are so very grateful for your support and encouragement as our future 
“right size” planning continues to evolve.  Given the current market and economy, our 
housing plans face unpredictable delays at this time.  As we consider our options, we will 
keep you updated as our plans develop. However, as you know, our presence and service 
continue in Chicago and in Colorado to serve where there is need. We continue our wit-
ness to Benedictine life and spirituality in ministry outside of the Monastery as well as 
through programs and spiritual direction offered within the Monastery.
      Our Oblates, both in Chicago and in Colorado, grow in number and in spirit, and we 
thank them for also witnessing our shared Benedictine values and spirit. They daily live 
in the spirit of The Rule of Benedict, touching many lives through their living example to 
their families, friends, co-workers, and neighbors. We especially appreciate the Oblates’ 
support of our works of peace and justice for our common home, the Earth. 
      The generous responses of our friends and acquaintances to our appeals to sup-
port our ongoing needs, such as #Giving Tuesday, give us pause in gratitude. Also, you 
who connect with us through matching gifts programs, donor-advised funds, and varied 
alternative gifting suggestions are appreciated profoundly. We are also thankful for the 
foresight of people in our Legacy Society and Memorial Benefactors, alumnae, and friends 
who have benefitted from our teaching and mentoring, and who arrange for bequests to 

continue to support our way of life.
      And we appreciate the grants we receive from generous foundations: SOAR helps fund the respectful quality of life for 
our sisters who receive health care in our St. Joseph Court. This year we were able to upgrade our technology in the St. 
Scholastica Chapel to provide a more joyful and spiritual experience of virtual Mass and spiritual programs. 
      The Bernard Heerey Foundation values enabling our Sisters to age in place with their community, through support 
that makes possible at the Monastery the needed special health care. A Brach Foundation grant supports ongoing educa-
tion and collaborative meetings with appropriate resources to help keep our processes and practices current.
    You will find our Annual Report in this issue of Sacro Speco following this letter. We are most grateful for all the ways 
you support our life in Benedictine community and our works in the Church and the world. We pray for you daily with 
grateful hearts.

Gratefully yours,

Prioress, Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022
Patricia and Brian Abrams
Paz Aceron
Rev. Albert Adamich
Diane C. Adler
Kelly and Sandeep Agarwal
Mary Agee
Patricia and Mark Aijian
Laurena and Rock Aker
Norma Aleta
Judith Alexander
Seth J. Alexander
Denise Alferes
Alexandra Alikakos
Renae Alm
Sam and Lou Alog
Meghan Alroth
Therese and Thomas Altergott
Matthew and Maria Ambre
Cynthia Lee Ameli
Lisa Anastasia
Kathleen and Robert Anderson
Sandra Ritt Anderson
Vivian Anderson
Kathryn Andres
Janet and John Andrus
Christine Anenen
Anomymous
Peggy Anselmo
Mary Ann Houlihan Arbuthnot
Mareon Arnold
Marie T. Arzer
Gloria Aspegren
Susan Aste
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
Mary Jo Yunker Atkinson
Marjorie Auer
Thomas Auer
Alfred and Amy Avakian
Janet Aykroid
Michael Rabiger and Nancy Mattei
Maribeth Babler
Pamela J. Babler
Cynthia Bachmann
Elizabeth Baetzel
Janet Schutz Baier
Charlene O'Donnell Baizer
Danuta Bajda
Mary Louise Baldwin
Rita Balice
Charlene Balkin
Marilyn Izzo Ballard
Patricia Ballard
Evelia Olave Ballestas
Gerri Barosso
Sharon and Larry Barr

Rev. James Barrett
Patricia Barry
Doris Hoyle Batt
Melissa Ann Beaty
Kathleen Beaulieu and James Peterson
Katherine Bell
MariKay Belsanti
Barbara Bencur
Jessica Benson
Maureen Berejka
Ann Beres
David and Judith Berg
Juliet Bergner
Beth and Robert Berry
Jennifer Bertacchi & William Needham
Kathleen and Theodore Beth
Paul and Suzanne Betts
Stephen Bevans, SVD
Roberta and Craig Bieganowski
Patricia Bielat
Maria and Kenneth Binder
Sally Blackburn
Anna and Clifford Blackman
Frances Blake
Victoria Blanas
Bertha F. Blattner
Margaret Blick
Dr. Petra Blix and Dr. Benjamin Gruber
Julie and Joseph Bocian
Barbara Boland
Mary Beth and Michael Boland
Britta Bolin
Mary Jo Bona
Carmen Bons
Joanne Bookstein
Judith Borchers
Sharon Bordui
Candice and Ralph Borkowicz
Margaret Bower
Mary Lynn and Kenneth Bower
Suzanne and William Braasch
Virginia Braasch
Hereward and Mary Bradley
Jusolyn Murray Bradshaw
Kathleen Brady
Thomas and Catherine Brady
Lynn and Benjamin Brand
Gail A. Brandt
Sheila Brannen
Sally Noonan Bredemann
Kerry Bresnahan
Mary Jo and Hal W. Brewer
Timothy and Marian Briggs
Karen Britten
Carole Broadbent

Colleen and Joseph Brosnan
Amy Brown
Teresa and Richard Brown
Wilma and Claude Brown
Nancy P. Bryers and Jean Slifer
Brigid Buchman
Marian Buckle
Lillian and James Budzinski
Mary Kay and Kenneth Bueltmann
Debra Bunnell
Ellen DeVoy Burgess
Barbara A. Burns
Mary Anne Burns
Patricia and David Burt
Edward and Bernadette Butina
Linda S. Butkovich
Jean Butzen
Judith Berger Byers
Joyce Byron
Robert and Mary Bzik
Mary Clare Cadieux
Mary Cafarelli
Michele Cafferkey Djonlich
Rita and Robert Callero
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
Sharon Carlson
Jane Carrell
Mary Carroll
Eileen Carter
James and Amy Casey
Margaret T. Casey
Michael and Stephanie Cassidy
Ellen Castille
Ludelle R. Castro
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
Mary Rose Cavanaugh
Patricia Cavanaugh
Julie Klepitsch Cerese
Thomas and Carole Chambers
Mary Chamernik
Kathleen K. and John A. Chapman
Paul and Cathy Chapman
Claire Chappell
Andrea Ciccone
Nancy Oenning Cihlar
John and Joyce Cipolla
Joseph and Sally Cipolla
Viven Szafraniec Cirel
Francine and Robert M. Clark
Susan Clark
Brian Clarke and Margaret Feit Clarke
Geoffrey and Maribeth Clemm
Susan Clemons-Tysiak
Sheila Colleran Clerkin
Patricia Clifford
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022
Edward C. and Mary A. Coffey
Patricia and John J. Coffey III
Peter J. Coffey and Molly Cavanaugh
Kevin Cogan
Maureen Cogan
Nicole Cohen
Michael and Mary Jane Cole
Suzanne Stepan Coleman
Virginia Collings
Mary Ann DeSloover Collins
Mary Pat Collins
Maury Collins
Sharon Condon
Martha Conlon
Judi Connolly
Sharon Connors
John K. and Nicolette Conway
Kenneth and Barbara Cooper
Michele Corcoran
Sheila Gawat Cordero
Marilyn Huck Cotteleer
Denise Coughlin and Ralph Levy
Jeanne Collins Couleur
Patricia Cowhey
Virginia Serb Cox
Robert and Rosalie Crabbe
Lawrence and Kathleen Cramm
Frances Crean, RSM
Donald H. and Karen L. Cronauer
Maureen Shanahan Crouchley
Alice F. Crowley
Jerome and Carol Crowley, Jr.
Joseph P. and Patricia K. Crowley
Mary Crowley
Tom V. Crowley
Judith and Tom Culcasi
Margaret Cullen
Margaret Cummins
Peggy and Ken Cunniff
Mary M. Cunningham
Thomas and Margaret Cunningham
Deborah Muckey Curren
Marguerite Cusick
Carol Czapar
Mary Dageforde
Paula Cook Dale
John Clesen and Kathleen Danahy-
Clesen
Ralph Dangelmaier
Kathleen Kilday Daniels
Mary Rohrer Danner
Nancy Davidson
Maxwell Davis and Beth Boosalis Davis
Nancy C. Davis
Sevara Davis

Kathleen Dawson
Vanessa Dcunha
Nancy De Napoli
Harry De Smet
LuAnne Deane
Dolores Deasy
Christopher Deger
Donna Dehnert
Marguerite Delacoma
Genevieve Delana
Victoria and Juan Delgado
Joan Delisi
Annette DeLorenzo
Pat A. DeMars
Raymond Demski and Linda Lombardo-
Demski
Debra and Michael Dennis
Susan Raef Dentzer
Judith DePasquale
Jerry and Erin DeSimone 
Margaret Lamich Devaney
Suzanne Devarenne
John and Erin DiCapo
Leslie and D. E. Dickerson
Tom and Florence Dietrich
Maureen and Tony Dioguardi
Deborah Dixon
Annette Dluger
Mary Ellen Dockum
Therese Dokman
Jean Dolan
Lisa Dombro
Denise Donofrio
Kathryn Donoval
Mary Ann Ryan Dooley
John Dorgan
Pat and Bill Dormin
Margaret Dory
Erin and Matthew Doubleday
Mary Kay Dougherty
Mary C Doyle
Mary Doyle and Howard Smithh
Philip and Kathleen Dramisino
Bernadine Drasler
Marguerite Drasler
Caitlin Drzewiecki
Howard Dubin
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Michael Dugan
Angela Dunaway
Louanne Dunlap
Jacqueline Dupon
Diane Durante
Jean Durkin
Brenda Staib Dwyer

Sheilah Dwyer
James and Kathleen Eaton
Mary Eckel
Linda Edson
Johnetta Edwards
Bjorn Eek
Kathleen Egloff
Robert and Mary Anne Eichhorn
Michael and Rita Eischen
Sheila Elberts
Elaine Ellis
Georgianne B. Ellis
Terri Ellis
Rose Mary Engle
Ray and Patty Erjavec
Susan Ernst
Mary Hugh Escudero
Amy and Thomas Ewert
John Fairchild
Judith Fegan
Ingrid Feiereisel
Fe Fernandez
Mary Jo Festle
Fran and Mike Fiedler
Marilyn C. Fields
Ann Marie Fink
Madelaine P Finn
Edward and Carol Finnegan
Kathleen FioRito
Margie Fischer
Eileen and Gordon Fitch
Peter and Mary Fitzgerald
William J. Fitzgerald
Geralyn Flanagan
Jack and Mary Ann Flessner
Jacqueline Floan
Jeanne Flood
John J. Flood
Virginia Fontana
Cindy Foran
Liam Ford
Suzanne Ford
Kathleen Forde
Maryanne Forde
Richard Fortmann and Anne Crowley
Rose Ann Foster
Margaret Fougerousse
Rev. Thomas Franzman 
Joan Frazier
Frances and Paul Fredricks
Erin French
Gloria Frett
Carrie and Richard Frey
Kim and Joseph Friesl
Thomas and Melissa Fuechtmann
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T hank you for partnering  
        with us in ministry

Marie Fuller
Peggy and Keith Funk
Kathleen Furey
Janet Furman
Margaret Provost-Fyfe
Leslie Gaeth
Karen and Michael Gagel
Sarah and Marion Gajek
Caryl Ann Galassini
Loretta Gallagher
Gallagher Family
Kathleen Galvez
Michael Garcia, OP
Margaret Garrity and Paul Norden
Patricia Garrity
Jolene Gauthier
Sophie Gavilanes
Debra Gehl
C. Griffith Gehrke
Katherine Gehrke
Janet Gengler
Patricia Gerbanas
Kristine Germar
Joan Patricia Gertie
Margaret Gibbons
Thomas and Mary Gibbons
Hope Gillespie
Linda Gillogley
Vivian Gingras
Mary Ann Ginocchio
Lauren Giometti
Edward and Mary Ann Glach
Agnes Glavich
Lois Gleason
Carlin Glennon
Louis John Glunz III
Marilyn Mason Glynn
Joseph and Mary Ann Godec

Connie Counts Godfrey
Susan Goedke and Christine Woodard 
Horst and Annerose Goerge
James M. Goff
Helane Golden
Jill Goldsmith
Carlotta Gonzales
Marianela Gonzalez
Ruth Gonzalez
Linda Gordon
Mario and Neny Gotanco
Ruth Takeda Gottner
Elizabeth Grabowski
Ann Marie Gradishar
Judith Graf
Mary Jo Graf
Debra Graham
Phyllis Graham
Erica Granchalek
Marilyn Graybill
Maura and Richard Graziano
Barbara Green
Joseph B. Green
Patricia Green
Therese M. Green
Mary and William Greene
Barbara Greenwood
Yannick Grenier
Marie Grewe
Mary Alice Griesinger
June and Richard Grosser
Margaret Grouzard
Gloria Gualberto
Mary Guidotti
Thea Gunnarson
Gerald and Beverly Gust
Judith Guzy
Sean Haas

Marifaith Hackett
Marilyn and John Hagnell
Beatrice and Jeffrey Hahn
Steven and Elizabeth Hahn
Colleen Hallagan
Patricia Hallagan
Bernie Halloran
Lisa Halpin
Maureen Hanlon
Ann and Brian Hanrahan
Sandra R. Hansen
Jane Harnett
James and Kristin Harrington
Mary Ann Harrington
Joan and Mark Harris
Patricia Harris
Marianne Hartley
Patricia Hartmann
Dolores E. Harwas
Katherine and Gary Hayden
Carole F. Hayes
Janet Y. Hayes
Margaret A. Hayes
Nadine Hayes
Stephen Hazard
Mary Ellen and John Healey
Maureen Healy
Margaret Heaphy 
Catherine Heck
Susan Heffron
Marilee Hegarty
Michael Hegarty and Kristi Arellano
Laura Hehemann
Patricia Heidkamp
Alice Heigel
Judith Heikes
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Dorothy Heller



Other ways to Partner with Us in Mission
Pray for the Benedictine Community
Please keep the Sisters, Oblates, Alumnae, and friends in your prayers. Your prayer support helps sustain us!
Become a Monthly Donor
Automatic monthly donations are an easy way to support the Sisters.  To learn more about making donations 
directly from your checking account or credit card, please contact us. 
Matching Gifts
Many employers sponsor matching gift program that match, double, or even triple any charitable contributions 
that their employees make. Consider asking your Human Resources Department.
Donor-Advised Fund DAF
As a registered 501(c)(3) charity, the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago are legally able and truly grateful to accept your 
thoughtful donation through your Donor-Advised Fund.
IRA Charitable Rollover
A deeply appreciated donation and a major tax benefit all in one! If you are 70 ½ plus, you can make a transfer 
directly from your IRA to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago. This gift will not only save you tax on the donation you 
transfer, but it also counts toward your required minimum distribution.
Appreciated Stock
Your kindness through the donation of Stock will not only help support the Sisters, but may also lower your Capital 
Gains Taxes.
Memorial Gifts
Families may choose to name the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago as their preferred recipient for a memorial tribute, 
instead of flowers. Pre-printed envelopes are available for use at the funeral home. 
Memorial Card
At your request, a lovely card can be sent to the bereaved, expressing your sympathy and notifying them that a 
donation was made in memory of their loved one. 
Celebration or In Honor of Someone Special
A thoughtful gift for the person who has everything; a donation in their honor to the Sisters. Or, you may consider 
stating, “In lieu of gifts, a donation to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago may be made”. An acknowledgment card 
on your behalf will be sent to the honoree.  
Legacy Society
More than just a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values and your beliefs. The 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be remembered as a part of your legacy.

Of course all donors, deceased loved ones, and honorees will be listed in Sacro-Speco and remembered daily in the 
Sisters’ prayers. 
Questions? Contact Joanne Spata, Director of Development, at 
773-764-2413, ext. 233
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 Ann Marie Helsel
Julianne Henington
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
Margaret and Daniel Henrick
John Henry
Robert Henry
Karen Ann Herbster
Gloria Herrera
Linda Herrick
Linda Herrmann
Rachel and John Heuman

Mary Jane Hicks
James and Kathryn Hillenbrand
Steve and Pam Hillenbrand
Carol Schmidt Hines
William and Marietta Hipskind
Janet Hitzman
Bao Quoc Tran and Jessica Hoang
Hugh and Margaret Hodur
Ronald and Lyn Hoeksema
Zachary Hoffman
John D. and Mary Ann Hofherr

Chris and Susan Hofstad
Michael J. Hogan
Dorothy Holland
Dorothy and Lawrence Holmes
Beth Holzhauer and Cathy Chuckas
Kristine Homan
Stephen Hooley Family
Lynn and Larry Hopman
Vincent Hotton
Donna Marie Houha
Mary Jane and John Houlihan
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022
Patricia Houlihan
Sylvia Hourihane
Judith Howe
Karen Howell
Nancy Huber
Rosanne Hugunin
Paul and Patrice Hulseman
Thomas Hulseman and Esteban Diaz
Joan Hummel
Frances Hunter
Diane Huntington
Arthur Hurter
Matthew Hyser and Sonia Verges-Hyser
Richard and Sandra Ides
Cheryl Incledon
Liz and Cliff Ireland
Karen Ivantic
Paul F. Ivantic
Thomas and Terri Ivantic
William Ivantic
Shirley Iverson
Frances Jackovich
Susan Jacobson
Kathleen Janessa
Judith Janowiak
Frank Jarc
Geri Jarzombek
Teresita and Fernando Jatico
Patricia Doriot Jersin
Mary Ann Jewell
Bruce and Louise Jewett
Hannah (Teresa) Jhang and James 
Augastone Won
Janice Leadroot Jimenez
Kimberly Borchers Jockl
Audreia Johnson
Charlotte Johnson
Cynthia Johnson
Patricia and James Johnson
Sheila Johnson
Tim Johnson Landscaping, Inc.
Chris and Angel Johnston
Patricia & Bruce Jones
Judy Joy
Jean M. Juarez
Cheryl Judice Powell PhD
Mary Jung
Bob Jung
Patricia Justice
Maritza Kaba
Joseph and Mary Ellen Kadleck
Lynn Kalanik
Olen and Kim Kalkus
Mary Fran and William Karanikolas
Jordan Kardasz

Patricia Kardasz
Carole and Don Kash
Maureen Kaucher
Karen and Dennis Kave
Linda Kazmarek
Denise Kearney
Dolores Keating
Lucy and Tom Keating
Paula Keating
Barbara Keeley
Mary Ellen Keenan
Raymond and Susan Kehm
Joanne and Michael Kelly
Kathryn and Edward J. Kelly
Nancy E. and Paul W. Kelly
Sheila Kelly
Margaret V Kelly-Ande
Eileen and Edward Kennedy
Judith Kennedy
Mary Anne Kennedy
Mary Kaye Kennedy
Jody Kent-Briner
William Kenter
Carie Kessler
Robin M. Keyes
Rakesh and Madeleine Khosla
Rita Killean
Geraldine Kilsdonk
Marcy Kim
Phyllis A. King
John and Madeline Kiss
Karen and Richard Klicki
Mary Ann Kloberg
Lawrence and Eileen Klonowski
Mary Joy and Bernard Klos
Mary Klug
Helen Knapp
Michael and Marian Kneafsey
Robert Kneesel
Thomas and Elizabeth Kneesel
Carol Knoerzer
Dr. Judith Knorst
Eileen Knuerr
Julia and Leonard Kobliska
Kathleen and Judith Kochevar
Virginia Koerber
Karen and Robert Koncel
Gary and Mary Ann Kono
Philip Kosiba, III and Nancy L. Kosiba
Deirdre Kosmin
Mary and Casimir Kotowski
Ann Marie Kotre
Maria Kotsinis
Rose and Frank Kottak
Margaret and Joseph Kovach

Paula Kowalkowski
Margaret M. Kozak
Anne and Eugene Kozlowski
Edward and Laurie Krall
Nancy Krall
Linda Kramer
Eugenia and Gilbert Krebill
Jacquelyn Kremer
Robert Kressin
Robert and Marian Kritzler
Diane Kroll
David and Editha Krueger
Kathleen A. and Thomas D. Kruse
Gerry and Gunars Kulans
Linda and John Kunzer
Kay and John Kyle
Nancy Labiak
Kimberly and Robert LaDeur
Mona and Richard Ladner
Bert Lahman
Diane Lahman
Joan M. Lakebrink
Dennis LaLiberty
Karen LaManna
Ann Lamas
Mary Lambert
Bonnie Bertuca Lamondi
Rev. Karl Langsdorf
David and Mary Jo Lanzel
Sarah A. Lanzel
Ginny Arndt Larsen
Charmain Later
Victoria Van Ellin Lavigne
Gael Deany Laymon
Judith Lee
William and Carolyn Leece
Kathryn LeJeune
Anna Karnezis Lemperis
Patricia Lenihan-Barbee
Nancy Lennon
Jacquelean LeSanche
Natalie LaCoursiere Lesher
Thomas Letcher and Sheila Glancy 
Letscher
Patricia Levine
Catherine and James Liggett
Marianne Littau and Jean O'Keefe
Noreen and Chester Lizak
Ruth G. Lochner
Virginia Lock
Patricia Loftus
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Cheryl Longhini
Kira Lopez
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Kathleen E. Loranger
Jean Bonell Lucia
Erin Lugowski
Miranda Lukatch
Patricia Lund
Chy Chung Ly family
Barbara and George Lynch
Barbara S. Lynch
Donna J. Lyon
Lisa Lyon
Carol Lyons
Kathleen Lyons
 Mary Kohn Lyons
Mary Jean Trudeau Lyons
Joan and Paul Maas
Catherine Hallagan Maassen
Maria and Robert MacKenzie
Anita Maddali
Mary Ellen Madden
Mary Jo Maddux
Albert Mally
Maureen Malone
Marie Maloney and Jim Evans
Mary and Michael Maloney
Mike and Mary Maloney
David and Mary Malter
Maureen Matheis Mann
Lisabeth Mantz
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Dolores Burns Maroney
Joseph Marren
Dianne Marsden
Michael T. Marsden
Michele Marsden
Magdalen Marsden Niemi
Meghan Marsden Parsche and Andrew 
Parsche
Elizabeth Marsh
Maureen M. Martin
Patricia Martin
Anonymous
Carmela Martino
Joan and Leo Marubio
Carmen Maso
Marta E Maso
Suzanne Maso
Nancy Mattei
Anne Matz
Linette Matzig
Nanette Mayer
Marynell and George Mayfield
Janice and John Mayr
Mary and Robert Mazza
Richard George and Cynthia McCallister

Margaret McCarthy and Thomas Cramer
Maureen Garrity McCarthy
Megan McCarthy
Susan McCarthy
Teresa McCartin
David and Dorothy McCarty
Virginia McCaskey
Kathleen McChesney
Margaret H. and Steven D. McCormick
Kathleen Minogue McDaniel
Susan Reding McDonald
Ann and Andres McElvain and Family
Mary McEvilly-Hernandez and Carlos 
Hernandez
Lakisha McFadden
Bridget McGill
Peter McGovern
Patricia McGrady
Marikay DeStefano McGuinness
Lorianne McGuire
Sheila Ellen McGuire
Ellen Lyon McHugh
Evilin McHugh
Alexander and Judith McIntosh
Marilyn Sieben McIntosh
Geralyn McKay
Marilyn McKeown
Carole and John McMahon
Colleen McMahon
Josephine Meehan
Tamiye Meehan
Rosanne Meissner
Patricia Melchiori
Philip and Nancy Mella
Mary Melone
Donna  Mendez
Sally and Phil Meno
Margaret Mercer
James and Elaine Merkel
Noreen Merkel
Rebecca Messbarger
Ann Metzger
Eileen Meyer
Linda Meyers
Mary Meyers
Patricia Meyers
Pilar Meyers
Roberta Michaletz
Martin Michonski
Gertrude Miholic
Matthew and Dorothy Miholic
Cecile and James Mikulski
Ann Miller
Carlotta Miller

Kathleen Miller
Marilyn Miller
Mary Denise Miller
Suzanne Miller
Ann Mirtich
Virginia Gay Mitchell
Mary Ellen Mitterer
Mary Moloney, SP
Elisa Moore
Joanne Moore
Michael and Eileen Moorman
Mme Marie-Claude Morazain
Jamee Moroney
Mary E. and James E.Morstadt
Constance Mottley
Barbara  Moulds
Mary Jo Smith Msall
Thomas Mueller and Susan Ruscheinsky
Joan and Bob Muir
Kris Mulcahy
Marilee Muncey
Dolores Mundt
Colleen Muno
Ellen Munro
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Deborah Murphy
Dianne Murphy
Ann Murray
Kathleen and Robert Murray
Marilyn and Paul Murray
James and Regina Murray
Helen Murtaugh
Timothy J. and Janet F. Murtaugh
Kathleen Garvey Murzyn
Ellyn Zunker Musser
Patricia and Michael Musto
Kathlyn Myers
Margaret Myers
Alice Connelly Nagle
Catherine J. Nagler
Mary Nahser
Margaret Nakachi
Eleanor Nangle
A. Maria Nanos
Patricia Nee
Kateri Nelis
Brenda Nelson
Vivian Nemanich
William Nemanich
Rita Nemchausky
Ronald Nemchausky
Joanne Nett
Jill Newberger
Katherine Newton



The St. Joseph Court Infirmary Sisters enjoy their 
life of dignity together in community because of 
your generous support. 

Thanks to your prayers, donations, and volunteer 
time, we are able not only to care for our elder 
Sisters's basic needs, but also provide them with 
care that enrich their days. We are deeply 
grateful.

Your Gifts Support 
our Elder Sisters

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022

Mimi Newton
Hang Nguyen and Nghia V. Nguyen
Karen Nickerson
Mary Jean Niemi
Petra Nikolich
Barbara Nohr
Nan Nolan
Therese Nolan
Mary Noonan
Gwen Nordgren
Bonnie and Kenneth Nordstrom
Norajean Norkus
Patricia Ruzicka Novak
Barbara Nowdomski
Mary Nowesnick
Christine Nykiel
Gregory O'Brien
Margaret O'Brien Steinfels and Peter 
Steinfels
Patricia O'Callaghan
DeEtta O'Connell
Mary O'Connell
John and Susan O'Connell, Jr.
Cynthia Newlin O'Connor
Francine O'Connor
Charlotte O'Donnell
Joseph A. O'Donnell
Marilyn Oetringer
Kathleen O'Kane
Aleen Okey
Rev. Robert H. Oldershaw
Arlene Olech
Martha and David Olivier
Andrew Ondo and Karen Price

Patricia O'Neal
Susan and J. Ward O'Neill
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso
Caroline Ong, RSM
Albina Opeka
Ellen O'Reilly-Garcia
 Jeri Oroni
John and Kathleen O'Ryan
Irene O'Shaughnessy
Edward and Maryjo Osowski
Diane Ostermann
Kathy and Darryl Owens
Roxanne and John Owens
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Celina Pacheco
Carolyn Page
Margaret Pajakowski
Rosemary and Leonard Palicki
Phyllis Dettloff Palliser
Janet Ziemba Parker
Sara Parkes
Janet Parrilli
Shirlee and Raymond S. Pasko
Patricia Patras
Gladys Paul
Andrea Pauls Backman
Joanne Paulson
Marilyn Peck
Mary McGuire Pembroke
Michael and Mary Penich
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
Charles and Ursula Perko
Joan Pernecke
Robert and Linda Perrie

Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Kathleen and James Peterson
Maria Peterson
John and Mardo Petrovich
Robert and Georgene Petrusky
Kathleen and Richard Pfleeger
Jan Pflugfelder
Jenny Pickering
Mary Anne Pikrone
Elizabeth and John Pinter
Linda Plamondon
Sara Polis
Maryann and Andrew Polivka
Brigid Pope
Joann B. Poplar
Tim Porcelli
Anne and Frederick Porter
Arlene and Richard Porter
Gayle K. Porter
Jeanne Potokar
Patricia Prendergast
Gerrie Pretzel
Catherine Golden Pritscher
Carolyn Prost
Robert Pruchnik
Patricia Pruitt
Patricia Prusa
Matthew Pusatera
Chi Quach
Vicki Quade
Barbara Quaintance and David Peterson
Timothy Qualls
Barbara Quilty
Clarissa Quinlan
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Mary Agnes Steidele Quinlan
Mary Anne Quinn
Mary Ellen and John Quinn
Maureen Lenahan Quinn
Claudia Hughes Raack
Emily Rademacher
Kathleen Tryba Rader
Katherine Radler
Virginia Radler
Carri Jo Rael
Annette and Larry Rafferty
Jean Piotrowicz Rakoczy
Theresa Randall
Katie and Kurt Rathslag
Daniel J. Raven and Wencke Braathen
Sylvia Rdzak
Dr. John and Sandra Rea
James and Mary Ann Rechtien
Patricia Reding
Carole F. Reed
Ellen Reed and John Labiak
Rev. Juan Reed
Kathy Statz Rees
Alice Refvik
Dorothy Lenihan Reichmann
Renate Reichs
Nancy Reiffel
Margaret Reilly
Susan and Thomas Reilly
Mary Kay Farrell Reis
Mildred and John Reiter
Judith and Steven V. Remington
Alicia and Myron Resnick
Michael and Therese Reynolds
Jerry Rhea
Helen K. Rhodes
Joseph L. Rhodes
Judith Rice
Woody and Cathleen Caron Richman
Fred and Anne Richter
James M. Richeter Family 
Rosalie Riegle
Lizabeth Riggs
Catherine and Harry Riley
Diane and James Riley
Kathleen and WilliamRiordan
Patricia Ripaldi
Steve and Deanne Riportella
Anthony Roback
John Robida
Harold and Carol Robinson
Shirley S. Rocco
Marilyn and Thomas Roche
Elizabeth A. Rochford

Pamela Rodgers Dauth
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
Allan and Victoria Rodrigues
Shannon Rodriguez
Sue and Mark Roeser
Stephen M. Rohar
Frank S. Romero
Joanne Rooney
Patrick and Kathleen Rooney
William and Audrey Rooney
Dorothy Rosch
Rabbi and Mrs. Robert Rosen
Richard and Connie Rosler
Dorothy Kaspari Ross
Marie Roti
Janet Huppert Royce
Anna Vucicevic Rozenich
Helen and Kenneth Rubenstein
Helga Ruby
Patricia Rudolph
Viviana Ruiz
Bridget Rundquist
Paul Rupke and Debra A. Kleban
Anne C. Ryan
Jean Hellman Ryan
Kathleen Coesfeld Ryan
Margery Rauwolf Ryan
Mary Catherine Ryan
Mary Louise Porazinski Rycroft
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Kathleen Ryg 
Jonathan Ryskamp
Phil Rzewnicki
Barbara Hellman Saavedra
Florence Sabia
Patricia Sacco
William and Aleksandra Sacco
Patricia Malloy Sagan
Sharon Sain
Eileen and Alan Samuelson
Ellen Samuelson
Colleen Sanchez
Sherrill Sander
Imelda Sanedrin
Frank Sanoica
Carol Santarelli
Mary Kay Saracini
Frank and Gerianne Savage
Mary Ann and Robert Savard
John Sawyer
Julie and Robert Sawyer
Carol Rozek Scanlan
Donnaruth Schaul
 Anne Scheetz

Helen A. Scheller
Pauline Scher
Daniel Schermerhorn
Jacqueline and William M. 
Schermerhorn
James and Jayne Schermerhorn
James Schermerhorn
Joan Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret A. Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Patricia Schermerhorn
Rich Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Steven G. Schermerhorn
Julie Scheuring
Mary Schill
Nicole Schoen
Sharon Schorsch
Marcia Bowes Schram
Margaret Schramm
Amy Schreiner
Edward Schreiner
Angela Schrimpl Oldershaw
Mary Beth Schulien 
Ellen Minogue Schuller
Marianne Schulte
Aline and Edward Schultz
Jeanne and John Schutz
Anna Marie Seale Schwartz
Joan and Michael Schwarzbeck
Dan and Cathy Schwegel
Richard Schwegel and Suzanne Santos
Christine Schweihs-DeFoe
Robert J. Schwendau
Patricia Scott
Patricia and John Sebahar
Mary Sebastian
Mary Beth and Keith Self
Jenny and Nick Semaca
Ruth French Sender
Marlene Senesch
Margaret Seyler
Barry Shapiro
Tom and Katy Sharp
Patricia L. Shaw
Michelle Redella Sheedy
Sandra Shelley
Thomas and Mary Jo Sheridan
Robert and Katherine Sherman
Tracy Shields-O'Reilly and James O'Reilly
Helen E. Sieben
Mary Cook Signatur
Jeanine M. and Dean N. Silas



Annual Report - 27
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Anne Simon
Carol Nolan Simon
Raymond and Mary Simon
Nancy Sheila Simonian
Diane Simpson
Wendy Sin
Marc and Joan Sindler
Richard P. Singler
Abbegail Sivwright and Paul A. Morawski
Edward and Alice Skerjanec
Nancy Butler Slagg
Helen M. Slattery
Maura Slattery
E. Douglas Smith and Barbara Sue Smith
Helen LaPat Smith
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith
Laura and Rick Smith
Mark and Donna Smith
Martha Smith
Maureen Smith
Michele Smith
Philip Smith
Thomas and Gladys Smith
Hazel and Jim Smolens
Mary and Charles Smoot
Colleen M.Smyrniotis
Antigoni Lambrinides-Sofios
Michael Solazzo
Nicole Sotelo
Mary Sotir
Mary Sowa
Joanne Spata
Mary M. Scanlan Specht
Wilma and Jerome Spellman
Elizabeth Speziale
Ann and Brian Spittle
Donald Sprague
Gloria St. John
Laura Bernard Stailey

Rosemarie and Richard Stanek
Jeanne Stanton
Martin F. and Jennifer L. Stanton
Debra Stark
Lawrence and Virginia Stasica
 Mary Lucy Stearns
Elvira Steele
Michele Steele
Mary Jo and Greg Stegeman
Kelly Steinhauer
Ronald and Julia Stepp
Marietta Nolan Stevens
Patricia Stoneberg
Isabella Szymanski Stralka
Marilyn and Albert Stratz
Terrance and Linda Strauch
Anne Strickland
Kay and John Strobel
Stephen and Angelle Stuart
Joan Stumpf
Carrie Stutzman
Celeste L. Sullivan
Helen Brausch Sullivan
Maurice Wieland Sullivan
Suzanne and Michael Sullivan
Michael Surdyk
David C. Sutor
Steven and Gwenn Suvada
Sheilya Hackett-Swan and Peter Swan
Katrina Swanson
Rosanne Swanson
Jean Mann Sweeney
Kim Swinton
Rita Nemeth Szopinski
David Szostak
Lourdes  and RomeoTaan
Mary Beth Henriksen Talhami
Cassandra Tasch Tamburrino
Terrie Tasch-Sensing

Eleanor J. Taylor
Edward V. and Ann M. Tearman
Mamello Tekateka
Anjali Tekchandani
Harold and Audrey Tellefsen
John Terry
Rita and James Testin
Anita Thies
Katherine and WilliamThinnes
Marsha and Mark Thom
Barbara Thompson
Carol Thompson
Marguerite Thompson
Nancy Lakowski Thomson
Mary and William Thonn
Veronique Thouin
Karen Tiemann
Elizabeth Timmins
Fernando Tolentino and Julieta D. Ortega 
Tolentino
Trina and Russell Toms
Nancy Tomz
Denise Torrey
Billy Treece
Colleen and Charlie Trimarco
Patricia and Edward Trio
Milton and Margaret Trujillo
Lai Truong
Luz Tumang
Bonnie Tunick and Nancy Dorfman
Catharyn Turner, II, MD
Mrs. Elizabeth Kearns Ulanski
Maria Ule
Timothy and Elizabeth Uligian
Denise Umpierre
Rudolph and Theresa Unger
Patricia Urbanus and Joseph Dunne
Mary Jo Magnuson Urquhart
Judith A. Valente Reynard

Revenues & Gains – 2022

Total Revenues & Gains = $2,271,239

3

$415,266

$458,734

$180,870

$23,596

Variance
2021

$49,076

$387,360

$5,018

$67,532

$47,972

$63,526

$1,099,030

2%

Expenses and Losses – 2022

2%
19%

.5%

78.5%

Members Support

Ministry Support

Mgmt & General

Fundraising

Total Expenses = $2,758,415

$54,190

$530,859

$14,743

$2,158,623 $109,762

$897

$92,113

$3,873

Variance
2021

7

Revenues and G
ains 

E
xpenses and Losses 
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More than a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values, and your beliefs. The Benedictine Sisters of 
Chicago would be honored to be remembered as part of your legacy. 

Contact Joanne Spata at 773.764.2413 x233 to learn more.

Mary Gray Kaye
Kathryn Schafer

Sheila H. Schultz
Rev. Michael Wulsch

Benedictine Legacy Society
 The following benefactors remembered the Benedictine Sisters 

in their wills or trusts for which bequests or gifts were made 
during the 2021-2022 fiscal year.

Anonymous
Isabelle Atz
Ronald Auer
Mary Bauer

Judith Beaumont
John and Margaret Beck

Bertha E. Bishop
Patricia Ann Born

John M. Brost Winifred Brost
Catherine T. Cashman

Frances Cashman
Rev. Edward N. Coffey
Rev. Thomas P. Conley
Pat and Patty Crowley

Catherine Cuny
Marguerite Cuny
William M. Dejak

Norma Dietrich
Joseph and Pearl Drowinski

Frank A. Fatur
Wayne J. Fickinger

Betty Finucane        
Loretta Garrett
Robert Garrett                                   
Kathleen Gietl

Ellen E. Gleeson
Gina Glick

Corinne Habel
Grace Hajicek

Andrea Hammann
Patricia Hanson
Emily Hartman

Margaret Helser
Linda Herrick 

Mary Jane Heyl
Joanne Hopkinson

Elsie Hulse
Patricia L. Ignacio

Frank J. Jallits
Herbert Jiranek

Bernard and Violet Karpinski

Mary V. Kastelic
Susan Kisielewski

Anna Knox
Catherine C. Koller
Rose R. Krcmarik

Kathleen Born Krieger
Joan Langhenry

Dorothy M. Lescher
Angela H. Loritz

Arthur A. Malinowski
Msgr. Francis Maniola

Margaret Mann
Hattie Martin

Gertrude E. McArdle
Edwin & Janis McNamara

Albin Miks
Helen Moore

Hermine Neubauer
Robert J. Novak

Irene Nowak
Mary Grom Petrovic
Dorothy Piotrowicz

Lorraine V. Provenzano
Rev. Albert Puhl

Patricia Redmond
J. Phillip Reichmann

Margaret Mary Reinert
John Rohar
Peter Rohar

Mary Alyce Sasso
Jane Sharp

Lillian L. Smith
Jeanne Marie Spanknebell

Geraldine A. Spatz
Florence Gunnarson Spraker

Elsie Stupar
Jeanmarie K. Sweeney
Marian E. Wetterling

Anne Clare Wrenn
Barbara Wunsch

Joseph Zorc



				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022
Judy Van Eyck
Jean Van Hoesen
Cathleen and Rene Van Someren
Steve and Nicole Vander Voort
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Vanecko and Family
Bonnie Burton Vasaloski
Steven Vatch, Jr.
Colleen Halpin Veenhuis
Rita Vega
Susan Davis Vigil
Lauro Villegas
Ruth Vincent
Laura Vinci
Willamae Vinci
Eugene and Katharin Vix
Catherine Vollick
Samantha Voxakis
Marla Waddell
Margaret and Wayne Wagner
Barbara Wahler
Beata Walsh
Joanne Walsh
Katherine M. Walsh
Kathy Walsh
Molly Walsh
Suzanne Walsh
Jennifer Walter and Adam Rom
Seraphine Noh Wang
Sharon P. Wang
Ellen Ward
Jule Ward
Mary Warner
Douglas Wasmund
Deborah Watassek
Mary A. Watson
Jean Weber
Joan and Thomas Weber
Suzanne Weber
James and Jean Welter
Jean M. Wenger
Joel Wessel
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
Arthur and Rosemary Whiteside
Susan Wiemer
Iva Williams
Mary Willis
Celia Wilson
Barbara Hangartner Windsor
Don C. Winslow
Ellen and William Wirth
Marie Borelli Woodruff
Catherine G. Wrenn
Gilda Wrenn
Joan Wrenn
Michael Joseph Wrenn

Peter Wrenn
Kristina Wroblewski
Kathleen Wyszkowski
Eileen Gorrell Yacullo
Stephanie Yanaga
Ying Ying Yang
Phyllis and Richard Yena
Laureen M. and Karl J. Youtsey
Bob and Amy Zahorik
Benita L. Zarling
Maria Zervos-Best
Kate Zilla
Robert and Shirley Zimmer
Mary and Michael Zonsius
William and Mary Ann Zorzy
David and Claudia Zuercher
Joseph C. Zuercher, Jr. and Julie Zuercher
Gina Zuercher-Lull and John Lull

Uncle Pete Ministries 
Donors
Margaret and Wilfredo Alicea
Anomymous
Jim Berger
Bonnie Block
Daniel and Linda Burke
Thomas Byrne
Frank Calarco
Mike and Sue Connolly
Richard G. and Mary D. Daly
Raymond Demski and 
Linda Lombardo-Demski
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
William Gohl and Megan McLaughlin
Chris Gordon
Andrew Ingraffia
Catherine Ingraffia
Joanne and John Kosina
Lisa and Paul Leddy
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Thomas and Marni Mastri
Martha Mercado-Rios
Brian Murphy
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Loretta Namovic
Margaret Pajakowski
Angela and Michael Schoose
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith

Michael Solazzo
Jeanne Stanton
Mary Rose Sullivan
John and TeresaTyndall
Mary Lou and John Waechter
Elizabeth and Kenneth M. Weinberg
Jane and John Wiedemann
Thomas Wiedemann and Jacqueline 
Lew

Uncle Pete Ministries 
Donor Organizations

Girl Scouts of Park Ridge 
Park Ridge Wilderness Scouts and 
Princesses
St. Juliana Parish Missionary Spirit 
Team
St. Vincent de Paul Society St. Zachary 
Church
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We are very grateful to the 
Bernard Heerey 

Family Foundation
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Thank you for 
partnering with us in our  

mission to 
promote 

Benedictine spirituality 
and action in our 
church and world. 

The Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago 
invite you to rejoice with them in prayer

in July 2023

70th Jubilee of  Profession
Sister Rita Nowak, OSB
Sister Jane Smith, OSB

(Ethical and Socially Responsible Investing By Joanne 
Spata cont'd from page 16).

	 Through our investments with CBIS, we are 
involved in Active Ownership Programs. We have a direct 
stake in the success of these companies, which encour-
ages ongoing communications with various corporations 
helping to influence the development of a wide range 
of responsible policies and programs. Together we build 
relationships through trust and mutual respect. 
	 Collectively, through Shareholder Resolutions and 
Proxy Voting with other like-minded investors with CBIS, 
we endeavor to influence companies to share Catholic 
values. Mutually we work toward having our views and 
ideas appear on the ballot, for all stockholders and inves-
tors to view. By guiding a company’s management to ad-
dress the concerns we raise, the goal is to influence the 
strategic direction of a corporation to become morally 
and ethically responsible. 
	 Through the establishment of short and long-
term goals, our investment strategy with CBIS is to create 
a process change that can directly impact people’s lives 

for the better. Together our role is to work for change in 
corporate behavior that results in better alignment 
with Catholic beliefs. No group can do this alone, but we 
believe that this long-term perspective makes companies 
not only more ethical and responsible but also better 
investments that are in line with Church teachings. 
	 Together, with the leadership of CBIS, our role as 
investors is not only to avoid or discourage bad practices 
but also to encourage companies to positively contribute 
to the common good. 
	 In keeping with Benedictine values, the goal is to 
not only change companies’ behavior but to ultimately 
improve people’s lives, and our common home, the 
earth. Just another way the Benedictine Sisters of Chi-
cago continue in their mission. 
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